

August 4, 2017

Mr. James P. Morris Regional Environmental Manager Aggregates East Cemex 11430 Camp Mine Road Brooksville, FL 34601

Dear Mr. Morris,

This letter is in regards to future mining operations that Cemex is planning to develop in 2019. Based on the facts as I understand, the extended mining operation that you are developing on the property directly North of Bayfront Health – Brooksville will not impact our daily operations. The vibration levels of 0.21 particle velocity are well below the maximum state vibration limit of 2.00. I also understand that we will be notified of all blasting prior to it transpiring.

Should you have any additional information on the project, I would like to be notified in a timely manner. Good luck with your endeavor.

Sincerely,

Kenneth R. Wicker
Chief Executive Officer

Bayfront Health – Brooksville

Cc: Travis Wellmen